
 

Some corrections and clarifications on this article: 

 Contrary to the statement at the beginning of the second paragraph, Mike 

hasn’t quite earned his Ph.D., yet. At the time of the writing of this 

article, he is preparing his M.S. thesis on muon tomography. 

 Our group does not and has never claimed that we originally 

"developed muon tomography." That credit for the originally invention of 

this intriguing technique clearly belongs to the group of researchers at 

Los Alamos National Laboratory led by Dr. Chris Morris. In all our 

publications on the subject in the scientific literature we make it very 

clear that Los Alamos deserves that credit by citing their work first and as 

the original idea. Mike actually even briefly discussed these original 

developments at Los Alamos, and similar work at INFN and DSIC 

explicitly in his presentation at the APS meeting before discussing our 

own recent work to give the appropriate credit and background 

information. The slides from that public presentation were made available 

to the author of this article as a reference for his research on the subject. 

Unfortunately, these issues are represented in a somewhat misleading 

fashion in the article. I also find the choice of wording ("dreamed up in 

2003 at the Los Alamos National Laboratory") where the article does 

address LANL's rightful claim to the invention of MT a bit inappropriate. 

Obviously, we do not have control over how journalists write their 

articles.  

 What we DO claim is that we bring different, more miniaturized detection 

technology (GEMs) to muon tomography. It is a fact that a GEM detector 

with two-dimensional readout is about ten times thinner than two crossed 

drift tube detectors. Our tracking stations are about 10cm thick while 

the LANL and DSIC stations are more on the order of 100cm thick as can 

be seen in publicly available images of those stations. Having a smaller 

detector with better spatial resolution allows us to put the detectors closer 

together.  
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